[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.jpg]Delaware
DEPARTMENT

of

AGRICULTURE

Serving Agriculture and
Protecting Consumers






The Delaware Nutrient Management Commission 


Minutes of the Full Commission Meeting Held October 13, 2009 
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This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law. 


Call to Order/Welcome:

Chairman B. Vanderwende called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance. 

Approval of Minutes:
J. Elliott motioned to approve the minutes from the September 8, 2009 Full Commission Meeting.

R. Sterling seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

Discussion and Action Items:
Review and Act on U of DE Certification and Education Budget
K. Blessing requested that the Budget Subcommittee meet earlier; discussed the U of DE Budget and related services.  He reported that a budget was approved and that a strategy was discussed for FY 2010.  He asked B. Rohrer to summarize the details.  B. Rohrer reported that the strategy was short term and long term, and intended to address both staffing issues and the certification and demonstration support provided by the University.  He explained that the committee asked  the University to explore alternative options for research & demonstration support for 2010.  The three strategies were to 1. pursue outside/third party grants; 2. eliminate the R/D services funded by the DNMC; or 
3. reduce indirect and overhead costs and reduce the overall support.
The committee also discussed the current staffing challenges and how the University may be able to assist the Commission staff.  The group concluded that an agreement between the University and program staff is practical and may include the sharing of one person at least one day a week.  B. Rohrer explained that Ed Kee has committed to sharing DDA staff for program operations.  This will include assistance for CAFO files, farm audits and overall program implementation.

K. Blessing moved  to accept the U of DE Budget request for $183,108.  The motion was seconded by J. Elliott which passed unanimously.

Report on Retired Poultry Farm Sites & BMPs for Soil Reclamation (G. Johnson)

Characterization, Remediation, and Utilization of Derelict Poultry House Pad Soils
 There are a minimum of 2400 derelict poultry houses covering over 1000 acres that are out of production on the Delmarva Peninsula, over half in Delaware. Poultry houses are built over soil pads that accumulate mineral nutrients through diffusion from manure in litter over a 30-50 year period.  This includes significant amounts of nitrate nitrogen (NO3-N).  Once production ceases, houses are often demolished or left to slowly deteriorate.  Exposed pads are subject to leaching from rainfall and high amounts of NO3-N can enter the groundwater. Vegetation is hard to establish due to high salt contents.  Initial characterization studies revealed that nitrate and ammonium along with potassium accumulated to a depth of 5 feet in pad soils with the majority in the top foot.  Phosphorus did not accumulate significantly.  Salt levels are largely driven by nitrate and ammonium.  The key was to have a tight roof.  Once roofs started leaking or were removed, nitrogen was leached to depths that could not be easily recovered.  Research was conducted to study methods to recover nutrients, particularly nitrogen (N), and to remediate sites.  Remediation strategies researched included use of pad soils directly as a fertilizer, use of salt tolerant plants for bioremediation, and use of high carbon waste materials to tie up nitrogen and lower salt levels in pad soils prior to planting.  
Results showed that pad soils can substitute for nitrogen fertilizer in crop production when excavated and spread on fields.  Other research showed that salt tolerant plants were not as successful in direct remediation compared to incorporation of high carbon materials to tie up nitrogen and drop salt levels.  With incorporated high carbon materials, normal crops could be established in a short period of time.  It was demonstrated that recovered wood from demolished houses could be ground and used as the carbon source.  Recommendations for excavation as a remediation approach include removing the top foot of soil soon after the house is demolished, screening it, and spreading it on nearby fields just ahead of crop production.  Recommendations for on-site remediation include incorporating 2-4 inches of high carbon material immediately after the house is demolished to a depth of 8 inches and planting annual grass crops for the first year (sorghum species followed by small grain).  After the first year, sites should be converted to deep rooted perennial crops (forage species) for several years to continue to remove nitrogen.

EPA & CAFO Program Report

10-9-09

DE CAFO Permit Coverage Update

	
	# of farms
	# Animals

	Total Active CAFO Permits
	363
	

	Poultry-broiler farms
	347
	29,138,863

	Dairy farms
	9
	2,268

	Horse farms
	4
	1,797

	Beef farm
	1
	2,000

	Swine farm
	1
	1,800

	Poultry-layer farm
	1
	1,143,768

	Total inactive CAFO permits
	5
	N/A

	Number of poultry (Broiler & Layer) farms over 125k capacity
	50
	10,038,468

	Total annual poultry production under CAFO permits
	N/A
	130,444,143

	% of total annual state poultry production under permit
	N/A
	52.9%

	Complete CAFO files
	222
	N/A

	Incomplete CAFO files
	141
	N/A

	Manure generation and exported
	116
	N/A

	Manure generation and land applied
	104
	N/A

	Permit coverage within the Chesapeake Bay
	
	

	Poultry-broiler farms
	230
	18,490,043

	Beef farm
	1
	2,000

	Dairy farm
	2
	407

	Poultry-layer farm
	1
	1,143,768

	Note: Manure Generated/Export or Land Applied figures based on received NM plans.
	N/A
	N/A


Federal Advisory Workgroup
B. Rohrer provided a report on progress of the DEF-AG.  The group met on October 9th in Dover.  Members include: (DE) Small, Bunting, P. Hansen, D. Hansen, Churchill, Davis, Webb, Hill Vanderwende, Baker, Volk, Kee, Kepfer and Rohrer and, (EPA) Zygmunt, Duchovney and Garvin. 

1. The group reviewed the final proposal for alternative BMPs to the 100 ft. application setback. EPA appears to be satisfied with DE’s approach to encourage cover crops as an alternative BMP and account for its nutrient load reductions.
2. The group had an extensive discussion about temporary field storage of poultry litter. As reported at the last DNMC meeting, Rohrer explained that DE presented a proposed strategy to EPA that would allow for 90 days of temporary field storage as long as current standards were net and certain conditions were present.
· Field storage was within the application area as defined by the regulations.

· The generator and applicator are the same responsible person.

· The storage is greater than 14 days.

· A CAFO permit is associated with the farm.

There was discussion about how this may provide consistent standards for field storage, or staging of poultry litter.

The group reviewed a BMP decision matrix designed to assist farmers and others to determine if adequate BMPs are in place for the production area to treat storm water leaving the farm.  This storm water is the center of attention for EPA as they have identified it as a discharge of pollutants.
The group then discussed a legal crosswalk document presented by EPA’s attorney. The document is 37 pages long and will take some coordination to review. K. Bunting-Howarth offered to solicit some help within DNREC.

Administrator’s Report
The Administrator’s Report was reviewed by B. Rohrer and is included in the original minutes.

B. Vanderwende acknowledged Peder Hansen and Mary Cooke who will be moving on to new jobs within State Government. They have provided significant help to this Commission and we wish them luck.

Next Meeting: The next scheduled meeting will be December 8, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. 

Adjournment:
Chairman Vanderwende adjourned the meeting at 8:30 p.m. 
Approved,

B. Vanderwende, Chairman

Delaware Nutrient Management Commission
BRR/jeb
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